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Wednesday, April 29 2020 
 

 
Y10 IGCSE English 2nd Language Exam 

Deferment of exam to November 2020 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
I am writing to inform you that after much thought and discussion, the school has decided to defer 
Year 10 student entry for the May/June English 2nd Language Exam to the autumn session. There 
will be no additional fees as the exam will simply be deferred to the October/November session. 
 
The government’s decision to keep schools closed this year means that we cannot collect sufficient 
evidence to accurately allocate grades. By moving their exam to the autumn session we are 
providing students the very best opportunity to achieve the results we know them to be capable of. 
 
In the meantime, we will keep moving forward with our English First Language programme online. 
Mr Ennion and I are both very pleased with the way the students have settled down into the online 
learning environment and continue to make steady progress. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support during this challenging period 
and to say that we look forward to the time when we are all back in the classroom! 
 
Any questions regarding this situation, please feel free to email me directly. 
 
Sincerely 
 
Michelle Gourley michelle.gourley@ibsb.ro     Matt Tansley 
Head of English Department      Head of Secondary 
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